
	

Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters, 
 The past two months have been 
busy with construction, projects, and 
events here in Riberalta. The church 
building is really starting to come 
together! The walls have gone up and 
are now being sanded and prepped 
for paint. Soon we are planning to 
install windows and doors to complete 
closing in the structure.  
 Not only are we seeing physical 
growth but spiritual growth as well. We are continuing with discipleship 
classes on Thursday nights, and the turnout has slowly grown to around 30 
adults and children. There were also several more believers baptized last 
Sunday which is always an exciting time! Several families are attending 
faithfully every week, and we can see God doing a work in their lives.  
 Mother’s Day is celebrated here on the 27th of May, and we had a 
special meal and service for the ladies of the church. We shared a meal of 
rotisserie chicken and had cake and a small gift for each mom afterward. It 
was a special time of fellowship and celebration. 
 This coming week begins a 3-week winter break for schools in 
Bolivia. The winter is still quite hot here, averaging 
around 85 degrees! During this time, we are planning 
a two-day youth rally, and we’re praying that God will 
use it to work in the lives of the teens. A youth group 
from a church located several hours away is also 
planning to join us. Please pray that lives will be 
changed, and the kids will be encouraged in their walk 
with the Lord.  
Your servants for Christ!s sake, 

The McKinney Family 
Missionaries to Bolivia 

Prayer Requests 

! Spiritual growth 
of new believers 

! Youth Rally 

! Ongoing 
construction  

Praises 

! Construction 
progress 

!  Several more 
saved and 
baptized 
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